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Memorandum

To:         All Parishes, Presbyteries, UDC’s, Council of Asian Congregations, PI  

              Synod, Te Aka Puaho
From:    Nominating Committee
Date:     27th June, 2012
Subject: Nominations for Assembly committees
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We are seeking nominations for the following committees/bodies. 
Please send completed nomination forms to Rev Ian Hyslop, 10 Cox St, Geraldine 7930 or ian@standrews.org.nz by Monday, August 6, 2012.

Please use the enclosed nomination and personal information forms. Background information on nominees is required to enable the Nominating Committee to make well informed decisions. This information is confidential and remains within the Nominating Committee. 

Members of these committees/bodies have an important and responsible task requiring skills and time commitment. Some common attributes are listed below along with the terms of reference and/or outline of the tasks of each group. 

The process for appointment is:

After considering skills and expertise along with other balances, namely gender/lay/clergy, cultural/geographical/ theological, the Nominating Committee submits final nominations to the General Assembly 2012. 

Note: Not all the names submitted will become final nominations to the General Assembly.

Nominations for appointment to some other bodies are made to the bodies themselves and the Assembly simply recognises their appointment. 

You are asked to seek suitably qualified and skilled people who are available and willing to serve. Please seek nominees consent on the basis of whether they will accept, if the Assembly appoints. 

Common attributes required of members within committees/bodies are:

· Governance experience
· Broad understanding/experience of the PCANZ
· Ability to think strategically
· Ability to distinguish between policy and operational issues
· Reflective of theological diversity and ability to work within diversity
· Visionary
· Confidence of their local church and Presbytery/UDC 
· Important that they have the time and commitment
· Understanding of trends in society and culture

1. Council of Assembly

The Council has responsibility, among other things, for stating overall policy and priorities for the Church; making recommendations regarding policy to the General Assembly; unifying the mission of the Church; developing goals for the Church and Assembly Committees; reviewing regularly the work of the Church and Assembly Committees; determining budget allocations; acting as a Commission of Assembly to deal with some matters, and carrying out other tasks which the Assembly may direct.

The Council has suggested that we need 1 or 2 representatives under the age of 40.

There are vacancies for four Council of Assembly members. We also calling for nominations for the Convenor of the Council of Assembly, and Deputy Convenor. 

Attributes/skills needed: 

· Have or be able to quickly develop a strategic overview of the Presbyterian Church

· Have a vision of the Church in Mission

· Be able to identify patterns and trends in society and the Church

· Understand and work with priorities set by the General Assembly

· Be committed to the development of healthy congregations

· Have an understanding of the difference between governance and operational work

· Be able to actively contribute to policy development

· Able to assimilate a range of written material

· Have good communication skills including

· The capacity to listen, to be sensitive to culture

· Ability to effectively contribute to discussion

· Ability to maintain effective relationships with Local Presbyteries and UDC’s

Council Members should be in good standing with their local congregations and have credibility with the wider church so far as it can be determined. 

Meeting commitments are for one or two night meetings per year, usually in Wellington or Auckland. There are also occasional teleconferences, and  though rarely, special one day meetings. Some Council members do extra work on temporary committees and the like.

Though good debate and hearing different opinions are expected , it is really important that people can work with others and do not have a history of litigiousness or acrimony.

2.Resource Sub-Committee

The Resource Sub-Committee is a committee of the Council of Assembly established by the Council. 

It’s primary task is to assist the Council of Assembly in discharging its responsibilities relative to financial management and reporting, stewardship of the Church’s resources, and risk management. 

The secondary task is to advise the Assembly Executive Secretary (AES) in the implementation of Council policy, to review policy proposals and to assist in implementation when required. 

Members of the sub-committee are appointed by the Council on the recommendation of the Nominating Committee. 

Members are appointed because of their knowledge and governance skills in relation to the responsibilities of the sub-committee, with consideration being given to a breadth of perspective. Normally members shall be within reasonable driving distance of the location designated for the sub-committee (Auckland). Up to two members may be appointed from beyond the region. 

The term of membership shall be two years after which members may be reappointed for further terms, with a total service not exceeding six years. 

Meetings shall be held not less than four times a year having regard to the Council’s meeting times and the financial reporting cycle.

3.Leadership Sub-Committee

The Leadership Sub-Committee is a committee of the Council of Assembly appointed by the Council. It’s primary task is to assist the Council of Assembly in discharging its responsibilities relative to leadership requirements of, for and within the church. 

The sub-committee will be responsible for advising the council on matters pertaining to the training and theological education of ordained and lay leadership in the Presbyterian Church, including recruitment standards, continuing ministry formation, relationship with other teaching institutions and ministry of word and sacrament. The sub-committee will work closely with the National Assessment workgroup. 

The secondary task is to advise the AES in the implementation of Council policy, to review policy proposals and to assist in implementation when required.

Members are appointed by the Council of Assembly on the recommendation of the Nominating Committee. 

Members are appointed because of their knowledge and governance skill relating to the responsibilities of the sub-committee, with consideration being given to a breadth of perspective. Normally members should be within reasonable driving distance of the location designated for the sub-committee (at present, Dunedin.) Up to two members may be appointed from beyond the region. 

The term of membership shall be two years after which members may be reappointed for further terms, with a total service not exceeding six years. 

Meetings shall be held not less than four times a year having regard to the Council’s meeting times and the required reporting cycle. 

There are seven vacancies for this committee. 

4.Deputy Convenor, Nominating Committee

Skills and experience: 

· Working knowledge of the church

· Networking
· Ability to chair meetings
· Well organised
· Able to work with convenor and Nominating Committee executive
· Able to work with diversity
· Organised and flexible
· Available for a four year term(two as deputy, two as convenor)
5.Book of Order Advisory Committee

It’s task is to provide advice on judicial procedure, to examine papers and to consider the facts and circumstances which may be laid before it in cases of indictment, or any difficulty, and to give such counsel as may be expedient. Members should have legal training or a good understanding of the church process. Meetings are usually held three times a year. Members should preferably live within reasonable driving distance of Wellington.

6.National Assessment Workgroup

The National Assessment Workgroup (NAW) of the Leadership Sub-Committee is appointed by the General Assembly to be representative of the church and to carry out the assessment of candidates for ministry of Word and Sacrament.

Assessment for NOM is conducted annually (in May) and assessment for LOM is held twice a year (February and August).

Members of NAW need to be available for a one-day planning meeting in February of each year. This meeting is usually held in the conference room of Auckland Domestic Airport on a Saturday. Members also need to be available for a four-day weekend in May (Friday – Monday) to conduct the assessment of candidates for NOM.

LOM assessments in February and August are on a needs basis.

Members of NAW require the following skills:

· Spiritual discernment

· Emotional stability

· Sound interviewing skills

· Good written and oral communication skills

· Excellent conversational skills

· Sound powers of observation

· Ability to navigate complexities

At least five to six new members are required. The current membership has an even gender mix. Ideally new members would represent:

· A recent NOM from the intern programme

· An Asian representative

· A person under 35 years of age

7.PCANZ representative on UCANZ (Uniting Congregations)

One person required.
Skills and abilities:

· Aware of what is happening in terms of policy within PCANZ.  

· Good communication

· Someone who can reflect a Presbyterian viewpoint on issues. 

· Ideally someone from Wellington.

The Standing Committee meets three times a year, usually once for two days and twice with a day at Wellington airport.  Some decisions are made by email.  Standing Committee is essentially the governance body and the UCANZ office is effectively the management arm.

8.Personal Workgroup  They are looking for a Korean member. 

